
Hand in Hand 
Friday 27th June 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer 

As you will know from earlier communication from school, we are moving away from the texting 
service Teachers to Parents and as such it is vital you sign up for the new Arbor app and portal. To do 
this we need your up to date email address. At present, only half our parents/carers have done this 
and as a result this means that there will be large number of parents/carers who will be no longer 
receive important messages from school. I kindly ask that you therefore act on this message quickly. If 
you need help, please contact the office and they will be happy to assist. Thank you. 

Today the sun shone (but not too much) and we were able to carryout the rest of our KS1 sports day. It 
was lovely to see all the children taking part. Thank you to those of you who were able to attend. The 
children love being cheered on by those who are nearest and dearest to them. 

Finally, we are still appointing teachers for September and as a result we are unable to confirm all the 
teachers for next year. It is likely we will know next Friday. Please be assured, as soon as I know, you will. 
Thank you for your patience and be assured that as always, only the best will do for our fabulous 
children! 

Best wishes and have a super weekend. 

WE LOVE FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES!  

Nursery have had such fun this 
week trying lots of new fruit 
and vegetables from pineapple 
to melon, pears to raspberries 
and even cucumber to kiwi! 

We talked about how the fruit 
tasted and used lots of amazing 
describing words such as 
“sweet” “sour” and “crunchy”.  

Please talk to us about which 
was our favourite fruit and  
maybe we could try them at 
home. 



 

 

In Science this week Year 5 looked at a number of 
pictures and ordered the human life-cycle.  

We had a discussion about the different  
characteristics and predicted how long each stage would 
last for.  

We then looked at the developmental milestones of birth 
and how a baby develops from birth up to one year.  

We worked in small groups to match a picture (who), with a 
what might be happening (what) to the correct age (when).  

This week year 4 have been learning 
about conductors and insulators.  

We learnt that a conductor is some-
thing that will conduct electricity and 
that an insulator is something that 
electricity will not pass through.   

We were given a range of different  
objects and we had to predict if the  
object would be a conductor or  
insulator.  

We then created a simple series  
circuit and tested each object.  



 
 

 

 

This half term, Year 2 have been busy setting up  
science experiments to investigate seed germination 
and to see if seeds can grow without soil.  

We have been observing them very closely and  
recording our findings. We cannot wait to set up our 
next experiment next week. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Ivy for yet more awards 
in Cheerleading! 

Ivy travelled to Bournemouth to compete in 
the ICE Athletics Future Cheer Nationals 
competing against 26 other teams, finishing 
in 13th place overall! 

Ivy also received a badge for ‘Hitting Zero’, 
an award presented to teams for a perfect 
display. 

We are so proud of Ivy and her abilities as 
a flyer – Well done Ivy! 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 KS1 Book of the Week 

Claude at the Circus 

Author: Alex T Smith 

AR Book Level: 4.5 

While Mr and Mrs Shinyshoes are away for the day, Claude, a small, plump 
dog, and his friend, Sir Bobblysock, share adventures in the park and at the 
circus. Book 3. 

 KS2 Book of the Week 

How to Train Your Dragon 

Author: Cressida Cowell 

AR Book Level: 6.6 

Hiccup Horrendous Haddock III was an extraordinary Viking Hero, who had 
power over dragons. But it wasn't always like that. In this book he tells the 
story of his first dragon. Book 1. 

   

 

   Mohammad for his super effort 
during sports day. 

CALENDAR  (additions in red)        

30th June—Yr 6 Transition Day, Pool Academy 

w/c 7th July—Summer Lunchtime Festival (see info page 4) 

8th & 9th July—Yr 6 Transition Days, Redruth School 

11th July from 9:30am KS2 Sports Day races 

11th July– Summer Reports out 

11th July—Summer School Disco Yr R,1 & 2 5:30-6:15pm , Yr 3,4,5 &6 6:30—7:30pm 

15th & 16th July—Yr Transition Days—Camborne Academy 

18th July—Year 6 Summer Show 

21st July– 10.00am Year 6 leavers assembly 

23rd July - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

Inset Days for academic year 2025/2026: 03/09/2025, 22/10/2025, 23/10/2025, 24/10/2025,  
03/11/2025, 23/02/2026, 23/07/2025 

4810    

6864   

3094 

3046   



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for Certificate 

Porthcurno Nori for being GOLDEN and always being a good friend 
to others. Thank you Nori. 

Chapel Porth Finley for being EMPATHETIC towards his friends this 
week. Well done Finley!  

Poldhu Jack  for being a TENACIOUS learner and trying hard to 
make his writing super neat!  Well done, Jack!  

Gwithian Maisie  has been really TENACIOUS with her handwriting 
and is now writing beautifully in the lines!  Well 
done!  

Portreath Ezmai for her ASPIRATIONAL writing about the Spanish 

Armada yesterday. 

Marazion Matilda N  for being a TENACIOUS learner and always  
following the GOLDEN rules.  

Coverack  Jordan for being ASPIRATIONAL  within all of his learning 
and for always having  a positive attitude to  
learning.  

Truro Aanya for being a RESPONSIBLE learning this week,  
showing she is ready to learn and try her best in all 
her learning.  

Falmouth Rosalind  for always being GOLDEN and being kind and  
considerate towards others.  

Newlyn Evanas  for being a GREAT  Roskear Student.  

St. Piran Rogan for ASPIRATIONAL efforts in rounders this week. 

St. Blazey Kamelia  for her ASPIRATIONAL independent writing this 
week. Well done.  

Helston Carmen for always being GREAT  and showing the school 
values daily.  

St. Petroc Lexi  for being RESPONSIBLE when stepping in as a  
stand-in this week during the play and knowing all 
the lines.   

Golden Responsible Empathetic Aspirational Tenacious 



Arbor Parent App and Parent Portal 

In November last year we moved our Management Information System from SIMS to Arbor. The 
key reasons for the move were to allow us to communicate more efficiently with our parents and  
ensure that all core school data is kept in one system. 

We are now ready to start using the Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App. Initially we will use this 
for communicating with you through in-app messages and emails. You will also be able to update the 
data we hold on you through the App instead of having to talk directly to the school office. For  
instance, if you move house or change your mobile number. In the future we will look at other areas 
that we can use e.g. parental consultations. 

The Parent App is the mobile version of our Parent Portal, for use on mobile devices such as 
smartphones and tablets.   

The Parent Portal is a version of Arbor accessible to guardians on a laptop or computer. 

There is information for parents/carers on getting started and logging in: 

https://tinyurl.com/y7dsu968 

We have sent an information email to you; please check your inbox for your App access.  If you have 
not received an email it probably means we don’t have an up-to-date email for you. Contact the 
school office to let us know, thank-you. 

https://tinyurl.com/y7dsu968


Menu for week commencing Monday 30th June  

 

 


